

Doug Epperhart
President

Dean Pentcheff
Vice President

Kathleen Martin
Secretary

Louis Dominguez
Treasurer

January 4, 2021

To: Board of Neighborhood Commissioners

From: Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council

Re: Resolution for overall reduction of 20 percent in DONE budget

The Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council adopted the following at its December 2020 board meeting:

Whereas, the general manager of the Department of Neighborhood Empowerment is proposing a 15.1 percent increase in the department's budget for fiscal year 2021-22; and

Whereas, the city of Los Angeles is experiencing a serious budget emergency and severe cuts in services, including critical public safety functions, are contemplated; and

Whereas, the Department of Neighborhood Empowerment does not provide essential services to the people of Los Angeles;

Therefore, be it resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council recommends that the fiscal year 2021–22 budget of the Department of Neighborhood Empowerment be reduced by a minimum of 20 percent.

Sincerely,

Doug Epperhart, President

Louglas Esperhant

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board